

Duplicate Copy - Sent airmail special delivery Apr. 19th

April 19, 1943

Mr. Sam A. Goldenburg
Comet Model Airplane Co.
129 W. 29th St.
Chicago, Ill.

Dear Sir:

Received your letter of April 12 regarding the offer of employment with your firm. I appreciate the offer greatly, but I have volunteered for the army and in all fairness to you I am unable to say that I'll accept much as I want to. In my last letter to Mr. Bibichkow I did state that I had not volunteered, but after waiting some time I decided that perhaps your firm could not use me and rather than take another type of a job which I did not care for I decided to^{THEN} volunteer.

We have been told that it may be some time before the physical examination takes place and so we have decided to leave this center for Terre Haute, Indiana where we have a home waiting for us.

If you would care to risk the chance to employ me until I am called then I will be glad to go to Chicago. Of course there is the possibility also that I may be rejected due to some physical condition I do not know of, in which case I would like to stay on with your firm.

We are scheduled to leave here on April 30-- in about 10 days and I possibly can arrange to get off in Chicago and send the family on to Terre Haute. In this way I could be at work for you in about two weeks from now.

If this meets with your approval and would not inconvenience you any, wire telegram (collect) immediately so I can make my arrangements.

I hope you will not think I am presumptive in making this suggestion. I am sincere in my desire to work for Comet as I have been interest in this type of work for many years.

Sincerely yours,